
News 
Our monthly venue is Whitminster Village Hall.  

The complete address is: 

The Whitminster Village Hall, School Lane, Whitminster, GL2 7NT.  

Unfortunately, no dogs are allowed in the hall. 

Don’t forget the times – 9:45am onwards if you want to practice 
dowsing or have conversations to start. 

And if you fancy lunch afterwards to continue the conversations, then 
please join us across the road in The Old Forge Pub where many of us 
gather. 

Membership has its benefits 
Our members have access to our ever-growing library. Please make use 
of this extensive resource, as Dowsing books can be seldom found in 
public libraries. 

A Helping Hand Still Required 
We have Special Interest Groups for Archaeological, Earth Energies, 
Health and Water dowsing. Barry Goldring continues to run the 
Archaeological Group, but we need leaders for the others. Please 
contact a committee member if you’re interested, details as below. 
We are making an addition to the newsletter. An article will be added 
giving dowsing information and advice. If you have an article you would 
like to submit or would like information on a particular dowsing topic. 
Please contact Rob Gerrish, details as below. 
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Chairman's Report.     
We come full circle again to that time of year for the AGM, albeit a little 
later than normal, for us to reform the committee and review where we 
have come from. It’s been a year of change for the group with our move 
to a new location for our meetings. From increased seating capacity, more 
open environment, excellent kitchen, improved car park, local pub and 
even a dishwasher and decent coffee machine !!!, I trust you all agree it 
has been a major success.  
On top of this, our membership continues to grow and the social network 
growing faster.  This is, in part due to you spreading the word, and also to 
the excellent speakers that have joined us through the year. I would like 
to say a big thank you to each and every one of them for their friendship 
to our group and the knowledge they have imparted to us. These talks 
have steadily imparted layer upon layer of knowledge and as one member 
said to me - “I see the synchronicity of how these talks join together”.  
That is the universe supporting us and how dowsing itself works - some 
would say!!! 
I would also like to thank our brothers and sisters from the neighbouring 
dowsing groups for supporting us with our talks and chair putting away… 

😀 
and in return, for welcoming our members into their groups. This is 
inspiring as this supports my vision of a growing and thriving community 
wishing to share friendship and learn from each other around our 
collective passion for Dowsing and Energy. 

Slimbridge Dowsing Group Committee 
Chairman/Newsletter  Paul Syrett  01453 878553 paul.syrett@icloud.com 
Vice Chairman  Steve Sanderson 07947 142734 shsanderson59@gmail.com 
Secretary   Barbara Davis 01453 890679 barbaradavis4119@gmail.com 
Treasurer   Terry Dellbridge 07837 733247 cyrusterry2@gmail.com 
Membership Secretary Teresa Dellbridge 07833 752173 undines@btopenworld.com 
Field Events Co-ordinator Barry Goldring 01453 861002 barryandmichele@waitrose.com 
Librarian   Lawrence Wadsworth  01453 899052 lawrencewadsworth@me.com 
Social Media/Newsletter Rob Gerrish 0117 9476865 rob.gerrish@blueyonder.co.uk 
Refreshments  Jacki Storey 07940 707573 jackistorey@gmail.com 
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As with any change, sometimes it goes a little deeper and this time its 
Barbara's choice to permanently put aside the money box, treasury tags 
and membership lists and I would like to extend a heartfelt thanks from 
all of us for the many years of support she has given the group. I would 
also like to thank the rest of the committee for their help in shaping and 
taking this group forwards. We would not be here without your guiding 
lights. 
The new rolling programme is taking shape and thank you to those of you 
who have put forward suggestions - it’s your group after all. 
May the next year continue in this tradition and we continue to flourish. 
Namaste, 

Paul 

Library News 
My predecessor Jane Willoughby has already done an excellent job in 
cataloguing the books in the library, which are listed alphabetically by 
Title and by Author. Jane had also started to add comments on the book’s 
contents. 

Taking this a step further, and to help find a book relevant to an area of 
specific interest, I have been grouping the books according to their genre. 
For example: Dowsing, Earth Energies, Archaeology, Health and 
Wellbeing etc. I have also added a brief synopsis on the book to further 
help with selection. Having identified a book of interest, it will still be 
found in the library stored alphabetically by title as is currently the case. 

I plan to have this additional information available on our website by the 
end of the year. Our library is a valuable resource, and I hope this will help 
SDG members to take full advantage of the library’s contents.  

Any comments or suggestions are most welcome. 

Regards,     

Lawrence 

Group Programme 
Saturday 11th January – Soul Astrology – Margaret Koolman 

Have you ever wondered about astrology and how it 
relates to your birth? How it is applied and can explain the 
“why” of your life. Margaret, an Astrologer of over 40 years 
and an accomplished author will explain all, and take you 
through her unique way of interpreting these charts to 
provide a compass to your Soul. 

Saturday 8th February – Dowsing, Past Present and Future – Paul Syrett 

Ever wondered about the origins of Dowsing, 
how it’s been used in the past, how it is done and 
how it is used in the modern world today. Then 
this is a talk for you. Paul an experienced Dowser 
will talk you through the history of dowsing from 
8000 yr. old cave paintings to the present day. 

How you do it, its many facets and how you can apply it in your daily life. 
 
Saturday 14th March – Tree Dowsing – Gordon Field 

On my journey with the trees they have built up trust in 
me.  They continue to reveal hidden and forgotten 
knowledge about our past which will enable us to face 
the changes that lay ahead.  As new energies arrive the 
Earth is re-awakening and now is the time to reconnect 
with it through the trees.   

Future Talks, visits and Field trips being organised 

Field trips - Belas Knapp Long Barrow & Little Dean Nymphaeum 
Talks - Animal Communications, Bosnian Pyramids 
Please let the committee know if there is a subject or person you would 

like to have speak to us or even do one yourself! 
 
Meetings at Whitminster Village Hall on the second Saturday of the month.  

9:45 for 10:30 am start unless otherwise stated. £3 members, £5 guests. 


